
Newpath Resources Files Early Warning Report Pursuant to National 
Instrument 62-103 

 
Vancouver, BC, December 18, 2024 – Newpath Resources Inc. (CSE: PATH) (FSE: 0MZ) (OTC 
Pink: RDYFF) (“Newpath” or the “Acquiror”) announces that it has disposed ownership and 
control of 3,537,000 common shares (the “Common Shares”) of Cleghorn Minerals Ltd. (the 
“Issuer”) through a private transaction (the “Transaction”). The Common Shares represented 
approximately 10.25% of all the issued and outstanding common shares of the Company. As a 
result of the Transaction, the Acquiror no longer holds any securities of the Issuer. 

The aggregate consideration received for the Common Shares was $106,110, based on the sale of 
3,537,000 Common Shares at a price of $0.03 per Common Share. 

The Acquiror held the Common Shares for investment purposes. The Acquiror does not intend to 
acquire additional securities of the Issuer at this time, however the Acquiror may directly, or 
indirectly, depending on market and other conditions, acquire beneficial ownership of, control or 
direction over, common shares or other securities of the Issuer, through market transactions, private 
agreements or otherwise in the future.  

About Newpath Resources Inc.  

Newpath is a Canadian exploration company listed on the Canadian Securities Exchange under the 
symbol PATH. As of December 2024 Newpath's early-stage Orefield critical metal exploration 
project is composed of two claim groups (Alpha/Bravo and Delta),and totals approximately 469 
square kilometres west and southwest of Lake Nipigon in Northern Ontario, approximately 50 
kilometres northeast of Thunder Bay. The company also owns the Northshore gold project located 
in the Schreiber-Hemlo greenstone belt. 

This press release is being issued pursuant to National Instrument 62-103 – The Early Warning 
System and Related Take-Over Bid and Insider Reporting Issues which requires a report to be filed 
under the Issuer’s profile on SEDAR+ (www.sedarplus.ca) containing additional information 
respecting the foregoing matters. For inquiries or a copy of the related early warning report 
required under Canadian provincial securities legislation, a copy of which has also been filed on 
www.sedarplus.ca, please contact: 

Alexander McAulay 
#220 – 333 Terminal Avenue 
Vancouver, BC, V6A 4C1 
amcaulay@newpathresource.com 

 

 


